
With Tony Hou by the completed Shirakawa Memorial 

Sunshine on Remembrance Day at Kinkaseki 

POW Family members with the Magee family 

The Shirakawa POW Memorial  

Last Post played at the Remembrance Day Service 

Reflections by the POW Memorial Wall 
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LIST OF TAIWAN POW    
 CAMPS. . . all found ! 
 

 1. KINKASEKI #1 (Jinguashi)  
 2. TAICHU #2 (Taichung) 
 3. HEITO #3 (PingTung)  
 4. SHIRAKAWA #4 (Chiayi)  
 5. TAIHOKU #5 MOSAK (Taipei)  
 6. TAIHOKU #6 (Taipei)  
 7. KARENKO (Hualien)  
 8. TAMAZATO (Yuli)  
 9.  INRIN (Yuanlin) 
10. INRIN TEMP. (Yuanlin) 
11. TOROKU (Touliu)  
12. TAKAO (Kaohsiung) 
13. KUKUTSU (Taipei) 
14. OKA (Taipei)   
15. CHURON Evacuation Camp (Taipei) 

16. MARUYAMA Evacuation Camp (Taipei) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

TAIWAN POW CAMPS MEMORIAL 
SOCIETY - BOARD OF DIRECTORS  

 

Michael Hurst, MBE - Society Director - 

VP and General Mgr., J. Chen Enterprises Taiwan; 
Writer; Historian 

Mark Wilkie - Educational Development and 

Training Practitioner; Historian; former soldier 
Prof. Jerome Keating, PhD. - Professor,  

Writer; Historian  

Jack Hsu - Ret. Lt. Cmdr., ROC Navy  

Stuart Saunders - President, Esdesign Industrial 

Design 
 

HISTORICAL ADVISOR. . . 
Prof. Jack Geddes - Professor, Historian, Writer, 

Missionary, Canada 
 

OVERSEAS REPRESENTATIVES. . . 
UK - Cliff Foster   cliff.foster34@virginmedia.com  
Aust. - Rod Martin ramartin46@optusnet.com.au      
 

EX-OFFICIO. . .  
 

Kevin Magee - Representative, Australian 

Commerce and Industry Office, Taipei 

Chris Wood - Director-General, British Trade and 

Cultural Office, Taipei 
Kathleen Mackay – Executive Director, Canadian 

Trade Office in Taipei 

Hans Fortuin – Representative, Netherlands Trade 

and Investment Office, Taipei 
Stephen Payton - Director, New Zealand 

Commerce and Industry Office, Taipei 

Christopher Marut - Director, American Institute 

in Taiwan 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

TAIWAN POW CAMPS  

MEMORIAL SOCIETY 
P.O. BOX 665, YUNG HO 

TAIPEI 234, TAIWAN, R.O.C. 

TEL. 8660-8438       FAX. 8660-8439 

E-MAIL  society@powtaiwan.org 
 

Please visit our website at:  

www.powtaiwan.org  

LOGO of the TAIWAN POW CAMPS 

MEMORIAL SOCIETY 
 

  Our logo - a poppy cross superimposed on a map 

of Taiwan - was chosen because in the fall of 1998 

the returning POWs laid poppy crosses at all the 

former campsites they visited.  The poppy and the 

poppy cross are recognised worldwide as symbols 

of remembrance to war veterans. 

 

THE AIMS AND OBJECTIVES OF 
THE TAIWAN POW CAMPS 
MEMORIAL SOCIETY. . .  
 

 * to continue the search for survivors of  
   the Taiwan POW camps from 1942 – 45. 
 

 * to search for the locations of the  
   former Japanese POW camps on the    
   island of Taiwan. [ completed ] 
 

 * to ensure the memory of the Taiwan  
   POWs is not forgotten. [ ongoing ] 
 

 * to help with the organization of, and     
   participate in, the memorial service for    
   the Taiwan POWs at Jinguashi every   
   November. [ ongoing ] 
 

 * to help educate the people of Taiwan  
   in a little-known part of their history. 
 

 * to provide information to researchers,   
   scholars, museums and POW groups  

   on the Taiwan POWs’ story. [ ongoing ] 

Thought . . .   
“Very few will ever understand why 
people like us spend the time and 
effort we do... but we know, and that is 
all that matters.”   
 

- Roger Mansell, former POW Researcher 
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FROM THE DIRECTOR. . . 
 

     What a year this has been! Things have been 
busier than ever it seems, and there is no end in 
sight.  
 

    The summer was incredibly busy with the 
building of the new Shirakawa POW Memorial, 
FEPOW Day, more overseas guest visits in August 
and September, local tours in October and the 
preparations for our November event. 
 

    The building of the Shirakawa POW Memorial 
was a real adventure (see story on page 5) and 
was a true volunteer “team” effort with many 
people taking part. Because no government or 
military departments were actually involved in the 
building this time, we were able to proceed much 
faster and easier with less “red tape” and fewer 
meetings, but it was still a real challenge. 
 

     It is wonderful to finally have this last major 
memorial at the Shirakawa Camp erected to 
honour and remember the senior officers and the 
other ranks who suffered and those who died in 
this camp as well. They will now not be forgotten! 
 

     The memorial was dedicated during our 
Remembrance Week event with three “children” of 
former Shirakawa POWs present for the occasion. 
(See story on page 8). 
 

     FEPOW Day was a great success again this 
year with about 30 people present for the evening. 
That was down a bit from last year, but it seemed 
that this time a number of our regular friends and 
supporters were away on summer vacation. We 
had a number of new guests which shows the 
interest is growing and for this we are happy. 
 

     The visits of other overseas guests in August 
and September and tours to the camps for local 
groups this fall were also a highlight of the year’s 
activities. (See reports on page 9) 
 

    Finally, our annual Remembrance Week event 
in November was another outstanding one. We 
had a number of family members present with us 
for the entire week, but sadly the one former 
Taiwan POW we were expecting could not make it. 
We had a great time visiting the various camps 
around the island where the POWs were interned.  
 

    2014 is the 100
th
 Anniversary of the beginning of 

WWI and the 75
th
 Anniversary of the beginning of 

WWII. In this special year, let us all take time to 
reflect on the sacrifice of our veterans for the 
freedom that we value so highly today. 
 

     In closing I would like to thank all our members 
and friends for your continued interest and support 
and I wish you all a very Merry Christmas and all 
the best of health and happiness in the coming 
year.  
 

Sincerely,                Michael Hurst   MBE 

A word regarding donations to the Society: 
 

Banks in Taiwan are reluctant to accept anything 
other than US dollars, so if making a donation to 
the Society please send the funds in US$ - 
preferably in a bank wire / transfer to our account 
here. Please contact us for the pertinent account 
information. Thank you. 

FEPOW DAY IN TAIWAN - 
AUGUST 10, 2013 
 

     On Saturday August 10th the Taiwan POW 
Camps Memorial Society held our 6th FEPOW Day 
event in Taiwan at the SPOT THEATRE in 
downtown Taipei. The display of POW and military 
artifacts attracted a lot of attention and interest, and 
it was great to see so many old friends as well as 
some newcomers in attendance this year.  
 

 
 

(l-r) Guy Taylor, Dianne Cornell & Hans Sung read the 

FEPOW Pledge 

 

     After a short introduction by the director, the 
memorial service to honour and remember the 
POWs was held. Hans Song, Secretary-General of 
the ROC Veterans Affairs Commission, Guy Taylor, 
a veteran of the 4th US Marines and Dianne 
Cornell, Deputy Director of the Australian Office in 
Taipei, took part with readings and then the FEPOW 
Candle was lit and the pledge to keep it burning was 
read followed a by a minute's silence. 
 
     Following the service the film "Prisoners of the 
Sun" was shown and thoroughly enjoyed by all.  
 
     After the film many stayed behind for a time of 
fellowship looking at the displays and asking 
questions in order to learn more about the POWs. 
 
We hope to see more of our friends and supporters 
out again next year, and hopefully some more new 
faces as well. In the meantime –  
 

"Keep the candle burning". 

 


